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Board Meeting Minutes
Saturday, January 11, 2014 9am-12noon
Clackamas Fire Station 5, 9339 SE Causey Ave. Happy Valley, OR
Board Members Present: 

    Matt Morscheck - President
X Dominick Robertson - Past President
X President Elect - Marney Hoffman
    Heather Lara - Treasurer


X Margaret Evans - Secretary


    Raina Hassan - Communication
      X Susan Zall - Practice Dev & Edu
X Doug Querin - Ethics &Human Rights
X Sarah Lebo - Fall Conference 
X Jenny Pugh - Graduate Students
X Becca Dembosz - Graduate Students
X Larry Conner - Public Policy/Advocacy
X Roy Huggins - Technology 
    Karen Hixson - OACES President  

    Greg Flores - OCDA President
X Chris Boothby - Membership Mgmt.
      X CJ Strauss - Membership Mgmt
      X Lynne Coon - Practice Dev & Edu

Non-Board Members Present: Susie Elton, Lynn Nesbit, Ryan Tweet, Katharyn Waterfield, Michael Kahn, Lara Pevzner, Iris Haugen
I. Call to Order 
      A. President Elect Marney Hoffman standing in for President Matt Morscheck called the 
meeting to order.
II. Approval of Agenda  
A. LN moved to approve the agenda RoH 2nd. Passed, no discussion.
III. Approval of Minutes
A. SL moved to approve the November minutes DR 2nd. Passed, no discussion

IV. Word of Wisdom  
A. Margaret Evans shared that the enthusiasm for ORCA that is infectious at the Membership Task Force meetings as well as the ORCA Board meetings needs to be transmitted to the larger number of counselors who are not members. A quote from Leonardo da Vinci was shared, “It had long since come to my attention that people of accomplishment rarely sat back and let things happen to them. They went out and happened to things.”
 V. Updates/Strategic Topics

A. Update: Policy on fees for Board Members at ORCA events – see attached policy.
1. DR reported the Board unanimously approved a policy that gives ORCA event organizers the flexibility to give ORCA Board and Committee members pricing discounts for attendance. 
B. Oregon Counseling Foundation
1. DR reported in order to keep the OCF open there must be a separate Board and  Board meetings. DR proposed to disband the OCF 501C3 due to lack of activity and interest. 

a. LaC asked if there was any interest in grant writing for the 501C3. No interest was expressed.

b. SZ recommended keeping the name for future use.

c. SZ proposed giving the Executive Council authorization to close the OCF 501C3, keeping the name. CS 2nd, passed with one vote opposed.
C. ACA 20/20 – see attached proposal
1. DR reported the ACA Western Region has been asked to vote on 1) consensus licensure title to recommend to all state licensing boards. 2) Consensus scope of practice to recommend to all state licensing boards.
2. RoH emphasized the importance of this policy with the changes coming with the Affordable Care Act, our current lack of involvement in Medicare, and the current hardships with portability.
3. LaC moved to pass the ACA’s proposed licensure title and the consensus scope of practice language, SL 2nd, passed unanimously.

D. Post Office Box
1. MH asked for a volunteer to explore moving the PO Box from Gresham to a more convenient location. CJ Strauss and Larry Conner volunteered to find a new PO home.
E. ORCA Fall Conference
1. SL reported if was a successful fall conference. Goals for next year include: cutting costs, asking PSU to host and sponsor and find a big name as headline speaker. SL is open to keynote speaker ideas.
2. SL reported she is looking to pass the torch to the next Fall Conference Chairperson after this year’s event.

F. Membership Task Force
1. MH handed out brochures created by task force to target LPC’s, Interns, Students, and Educators for board members to review. 

2. DQ recommended ORCA offer insurance for students with membership. DQ committed to looking into the possibility.

3. MH recommended that someone representing membership be at all ORCA events to answer questions and proactively advocate for new members.


a. SL recommended people outside of the Board to be available to speak at 
schools and events.
4. ME reported she has revised the renewal letters that go out to members. The letters are being reviewed by the Membership Committee.

5. MH reported a telephone blitz is being planned for February. Asking for volunteers. See MH if you are interested.

G. Treasurer report

1. DR introduced Iris Haugen as the Interim Treasurer until elections take place. 

2. Iris reported she has been working with Heather to take over the position. Iris reported the current Foundation balance is $1233.02 and the ORCA balance is $26,755.70.
VI. Division/Committee Reports: 
Each report is given 5 minutes or less, otherwise tabled for future discussion.
A. Divisions

1.OCDA: see attached report
2.OACES: see attached report
B. Committees and Executive Council
1.Public Policy & Advocacy: Larry Conner – see attached report 
a. COPACT started working with new lobbyist, Elizabeth Remley.  


She was very effective representing COPACT with OBLPCT.

b. OBLPCT has proposed rule changes that will require ongoing supervision 
between the end of supervision and licensure. COPACT is working on a response.


c. COPACT has installed new officers.


Steve Rodgers of OAMFT is now the president of COPACT.  


Jeff Olsgaard of ORCA is now the Secretary


Larry Conner is the interim Treasurer and will be replaced by Wendy Curtis 

of ORCA within two months. Larry will serve as ongoing advisor to COPACT.
2. Practice Development & Education: Susan Zall/Lynne Coon – see attached report

a. SZ updated on NBCC policies and procedures application. Co sponsoring opportunities are by event only, not organization. 


b. SZ reported membership representative would have an opportunity to speak at every event.

c. SZ and LyC reported they are working on a new application with stricter guidelines which will be posted on the website.


d. ME reported she would send SZ and LyC past PD&E reports.


e. SZ and LyC the PD&E committee is planning a spring event.
3. Membership: Chris Boothby/CJ Strauss – see attached report
a. CS introduced Katharyn Waterfield as an interested volunteer to help work with the interface between Reg online and members. 
b. Heather (tech support), CS, KW, and CB to meet.
4. Grad Students: Becca Dembosz / Jenny Pugh – see attached report 
a. JP reported new grad rep from OSU Cascades. 9 out of 11 universities have grad reps currently.
5. Technology: Roy Huggins –see attached report
a. RoH reported he is looking for an ORCA Website development person. RoH gave “2014” as the target date for new website.

b. RoH reported the site can do a mass mailing.

i. SL reported she would forward the mailing list to RoH. RoH to work with LaC on mass mailing.

6. Communications: Raina Hassan – see attached report
a. SL reported she would write article from Fall Conference.
b. MM requested board members to write at least one article per year for newsletter.
7. Ethics & Human Rights: Doug Querin – see attached report
a. DQ asked for clarification on the expectation of the Human Rights committee.

i. Members suggested newsletter articles, speaker at conferences, being present          at non-traditional venues serving diversity, poverty stricken, and the homeless.
ii. It was suggested to partner with LCSW’s on social rights outreach.

iii. DQ to send email to invite interested people to attend committee meeting.
8. President: Matt Morscheck – no report
9. President-Elect: Marney Hoffman – see attached report
10. Past President: Dominick Robertson – no report
11. Secretary: Margaret Evans – no report
VII. Old Business:

VIII. New Business:
A. Networking event on Feb. 11th from 5-7pm Tigard Chamber of Commerce.
IX. Appreciation & Acknowledgments

A. MH appreciates the spirit of the volunteers on the ORCA Board
B. DR appreciated the PD&E committee for their organization work and creating better structure for the CEU events.
C. CS expressed her appreciation of the synergy of strengths that have come from the merger.
D. LN appreciated Sarah Lebo for speaking up and keeping the conversations on task.
E. BD appreciated Iris Haugen for stepping into the treasurer position. 
X. Adjourn
A. CS moved the meeting be adjourned, DR 2nd, passed.
Minutes respectively submitted by Margaret Evans, ORCA Secretary
ORCA Board Member Event Attendance Cost
Introduction and Rationale

A question has been raised about the cost of attendance for ORCA board members at ORCA-sponsored events, such as the Fall conference. The concern is that there are often additional costs associated with attendance at events (such as hotels, travel, meals), that Board members are often expected not only to attend but to contribute to event facilitation and ORCA representation, and that they are also expected to pay event registration costs. This is in addition to the unremunerated time and effort already given to the association as Board members.

This question was referred to the ORCA Executive Council for consideration, and for the development of a position statement and/or proposal for review and approval by the Board. The ORCA Executive Council has developed a proposed policy statement, which was approved by the Executive Council on 11/8/13, and is being presented for review and vote by the full Board on 11/11/13, for decision by 11/30/13.

Survey and Data Collection

An anonymous survey of all Board members was conducted online via SurveyMonkey during October 2013, to elicit comments and feedback on the question. A total of 15 responses were received. The responses were unanimously in favor of some sort of financial relief for the cost of board member attendance – with some suggestions as to conditions and degree.

The main themes in comments included:

· Board members already contribute a great deal of time and effort – financial relief would be very welcome, and a ‘thank you’ for service

· When at ORCA events, usually expected to contribute to event and to represent/serve ORCA

· Discount, sliding fee, or free of charge?

· Don’t want to displace otherwise paying participants, or lose ORCA money

· Perhaps should pay for food, if provided

· Participants attending for free could be given option to make a financial contribution to ORCA

· Should it depend on financial standing of ORCA at time, or profitability of specific event?

· Will any policy apply to board members only, or also to committee members?

Legal and Ethical Considerations

Several comments raised the question of whether we are legally allowed to discount or ‘comp’ free attendance at events for board members, as the law states that we are not allowed to receive financial benefit from our service. However, we have checked this with our attorneys, and they have told us that the law states that we should not receive “unreasonable compensation” for our participation, and that as we do not receive any direct compensation for our time and work, the small amounts involved in comped or discounted event registrations “could not possibly amount to unreasonable compensation.” 

Ethically, we would be awarding ourselves (as board members) a benefit which we would not extending to the rest of our membership. However, given the level of service provided by board on behalf of our membership with no remuneration, it is the position of the ORCA Executive Council that free or discounted attendance costs at events is not providing any unreasonable benefit to Board members.

**Policy**

The Oregon Counseling Association (ORCA) will allow the organizers of each ORCA-sponsored event to decide a special attendance rate for ORCA Board members, either discounted or free.

The preferred solution is to allow Board members to attend events at no cost. However, the final decision is left to the event organizer(s), who are encouraged to take into consideration:

· The profitability of the event

· Whether Board members’ attendance would displace paying participants (due to space constraints). It is expected that Board members would give space/seating priority to paying attendees.

· Any per-person specific costs (e.g. meals)

· Any expectations of Board member roles to be played as part of the event

The event organizer(s) may also include in the discounted/free attendance rate ORCA committee members directly contributing to putting on that event, and in addition any keynote speakers brought in for that event.

Any Board member who attends an event for free has the option of making a financial contribution to the association, or sponsoring another member to attend the event for free (by paying for that person’s attendance). These are suggestions, not expectations.

Policy Approval Process

The following steps document the policy approval process:

· Policy reviewed by Executive Council (draft v. 0.1) – done 11/5/13.

· Modifications made based on Executive Council input, and circulated to Executive Council members for final approval (to move forward to full Board review) (draft v. 0.2) – done 11/6/13.

· Board to be advised of the status of this process, and the expectation of offline review, comment, and approval before January Board meeting – done 11/7/13 at Board meeting in Eugene.
· Draft policy document to be circulated to Board members (v. 1.0), for electronic vote, while inviting feedback and comment – done 11/11/13 by email, for vote by 11/30/13.
· Results of vote to be communicated to Board – approved (v. 1.1), and communicated 11/30/13 by email.
· Decision to be documented in minutes from January 2014 Board meeting.
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Dear Chair Tustison,

In October, I sent you an e-mail letting you know the exciting news that 20/20: A Vision for the Future of Counseling had made progress along the historic path of developing and approving a consensus licensure title and licensure scope of practice for the counseling profession. Delegates representing over two dozen major counseling organizations (including yours) reached consensus on two elements of the Building Blocks for Portability: a licensure title - Licensed Professional Counselor – and a scope of practice - which includes individual, group, couples, and family counseling; the promotion of mental health wellness and development across the lifespan; crisis intervention; diagnosis and treatment of mental disorders; consultation and program evaluation; and the ability to practice independently.

This letter is a request for the American Counseling Association Western Region, as a participating organization in 20/20: A Vision for the Future of Counseling, to endorse both the consensus licensure title and scope of practice approved by the 20/20 delegates.

Background

The 20/20 Oversight Committee has sent each participating organization periodic updates and copied you on all delegate correspondences, so I apologize for recapping information you already have. However, I thought it would be useful to briefly review the process that culminated in the Building Blocks to Portability consensus licensure title and scope of practice.
The decision to work on the Building Blocks to Portability project grew out of the concepts for future exploration document developed by the 20/20 delegates (see "concepts-for-future-exploration"). After the development of the historic Statement of Principles and consensus definition of counseling, the next priority on the list was that, “the counseling profession shall establish uniform licensing standards.”  In many ways, this brought us full circle to the origins of 20/20: A Vision for the Future of Counseling where the two co-sponsoring organizations, the American Association of State Counseling Boards and the American Counseling Association agreed to champion a profession-wide initiative to address one of the most troublesome problems for practicing professional counselors - the lack of licensure portability.  
The 20/20 Building Blocks to Portability project was therefore designed to facilitate licensure portability and continue the advancement of a uniform and consistent identity for the counseling profession by focusing on three tasks: 

· The development of a consensus licensure title to recommend to all state licensing boards 
· The development of a consensus scope of practice to recommend to all state licensing boards

· The development of consensus education requirements to recommend to all state licensing boards
The Delphi method, which had been so successful in constructing the 20/20 consensus definition of counseling,   was once again used as the basic methodology to assist the delegates with the Building Blocks to Portability Project. A Delphi is a systematic approach for reaching consensus among a large group of individuals with divergent viewpoints.  For a good primer on the Delphi process visit "The Delphi Method."
The first step in the Delphi process involved asking each delegate to submit the licensure title, items within the scope of practice, and set of education requirements that, in their expert opinion, should be endorsed by the profession of counseling.  Over 250 discrete items were generated across the three areas.  Delegates were then asked to use a Likert scale to rate the utility of each item on the following statements: this concept will facilitate licensure portability; this concept is clear; this concept protects the public; this concept is congruent with the 20/20 consensus definition of counseling; this concept is congruent with the 20/20 Principles for Unifying and Strengthening the Profession; this concept is in the best interest of our multicultural society; and this concept advances the counseling profession.  Total scores were then generated for each item.

Our next step divided the delegates into one of three work groups: a title work group, a scope of practice work group, and an education requirements workgroup.  Each workgroup then evaluated the items and ratings generated by the delegates within their workgroup focus. Each workgroup was asked to prepare a product to present to the entire delegation for deliberation, revision, and consensus. 


Title Work Group.  In reviewing the data, the title work group found that the delegates had generated 14 possible licensure titles. This may seem like a lot, but that number is significantly less than the wide span of licensure titles currently in use across the United States.  The work group also found that the most common licensure title in the United States, Licensed Professional Counselor, was the highest rated title by far.  As such, the work group voted to recommend Licensed Professional Counselor as the title endorsed by the 20/20 delegates.  This recommendation was brought to the in-person delegate meeting at the 2012 ACA conference in San Francisco and was approved by 92% of the delegates present.  The vote was 22 yes, 2 no, and 0 abstentions.


Scope of Practice Work Group.  Delegates generated 154 discrete items for possible inclusion in the scope of practice.  When the scope of practice workgroup examined the item ratings they found that many items received some support but that no clear top criteria emerged.  This mirrors U.S. licensing laws where it seems that no two state licensure scopes of practice are the same.  Since no clear list of higher rated items emerged, the workgroup asked the Oversight Committee to conduct a content/frequency analysis of licensing laws in the United States.  The goal was that an analysis of the most frequent current scope of practice activities would provide a mechanism for identifying items for inclusion in the 20/20 scope of practice.  

The 20/20 Oversight Committee conducted the requested content/frequency analysis and reported that state scopes of practice generally focused on six categories: populations served, the primary purpose of counseling, assessment, consultation/program evaluation, supervision, and limitations.  The 20/20 scope of practice work group then used the six categories to craft a proposed scope of practice that was brought to the in-person delegate meeting held at the 2013 ACA conference in Cincinnati.  After discussion and adjustments, the finalized scope of practice included the following concepts for the independent practice of counseling: the provision of professional counseling services to individuals, groups, families, and couples through the application of accepted and established mental health counseling principles, methods, procedures, and ethics; services to collective entities such as organizations and schools; the promotion of mental health wellness, including the achievement of effective social, career, and emotional development across the lifespan, the prevention and/or treatment of mental disorders and the provision of crisis intervention; the administration and interpretation of assessments for appraisal, diagnosis, evaluation, and referral determination to help establish individualized counseling plans and goals that may include the treatment of individual with emotional, mental, and physical disorders; consultation and program evaluation, including program administration within and to schools and organizations; the training and supervision of interns, trainees, and pre-licensed professional counselors through accepted and established principles, methods, procedures, and ethics of counselor supervision; that professional counselors possess the training and competencies to practice independently and can use clinical judgment in performing their counseling responsibilities; and that the practice of counseling does not include functions or practices that are not within the professional’s training or education.

The finalized scope of practice (as described above) was approved by the 20/20 delegates at the in-person delegate meeting held at the 2013 ACA conference in Cincinnati.  The vote was 27 yes (96%), 1 no (4%) and 0 abstentions.   The delegates then agreed that that the language used in creating the narrative for the scope of practice was critical in facilitating the eventual adoption by states and other licensing jurisdictions.  As such, the delegates requested that an attorney with expertise in state licensing laws create the narrative.  This was completed with the assistance of the National Board for Certified Counselors, Inc. The resulting final narrative is presented here; the 20/20 participating organizations are now being asked to approve it:
Scope of Practice for Professional Counseling

 The independent practice of counseling encompasses the provision of professional counseling services to individuals, groups, families, couples and organizations through the application of accepted and established mental health counseling principles, methods, procedures and ethics.  

 Counseling promotes mental health wellness, which includes the achievement of social, career, and emotional development across the lifespan, as well as preventing and treating mental disorders and providing crisis intervention.  

 Counseling includes, but is not limited to, psychotherapy, diagnosis, evaluation, administration of assessments, tests and appraisals, referral and treatment of behavioral, emotional, addiction and mental disorders, and establishment of education and mental health treatment plans. 

 Counseling encompasses consultation and program evaluation, program administration within and to schools and organizations, and training and supervision of interns, trainees, and pre-licensed professional counselors through accepted and established principles, methods, procedures, and ethics of counselor supervision.

 The practice of counseling does not include functions or practices that are not within the professional’s training or education.

Education Requirements Work Group.  The education requirements work group examined the Delphi ratings and found that the highest rated items focused on CACREP requirements.  As such, the workgroup made the following recommendations to the delegates:  that the educational requirements endorsed by the profession of counseling include 1) graduation from a CACREP accredited mental health counseling or clinical mental health counseling program, and 2) the development of grandparenting language to be applied to graduates of CORE accredited programs and graduates from other CACREP program areas for a time limited period (e.g., five years). The workgroup also proposed that the grandparenting specify the minimum degree requirement that will be accepted during the grandparenting period (e.g., 60 semester hour master’s degree) and the expected minimum curriculum and clinical experience requirements.
The delegates discussed the proposal at the in-person delegate meeting held at the 2013 ACA conference in Cincinnati. Much of the discussion centered on the challenges presented to the delegates by maintaining two accrediting bodies, CACREP and CORE.  The delegates reaffirmed their statement from the San Francisco conference that having a single educational education accrediting body would be a clear benefit for the counseling profession but could not come to a consensus on the proposal from the education workgroup.  
Due to the fact that the delegates could not come to consensus on a set of licensure education requirements you are not being asked to consider this category for approval. 
Request

On behalf 20/20: A Vision for the Future of Counseling, I respectfully request ACA Western Region’s endorsement of two delegate approved items: 

1) The licensure title:  Licensed Professional Counselor 

and 

2) The scope of practice:         

Scope of Practice for Professional Counseling

 The independent practice of counseling encompasses the provision of professional counseling services to individuals, groups, families, couples and organizations through the application of accepted and established mental health counseling principles, methods, procedures and ethics.  

 Counseling promotes mental health wellness, which includes the achievement of social, career, and emotional development across the lifespan, as well as preventing and treating mental disorders and providing crisis intervention.  

 Counseling includes, but is not limited to, psychotherapy, diagnosis, evaluation, administration of assessments, tests and appraisals, referral and treatment of behavioral, emotional, addiction and mental disorders, and establishment of education and mental health treatment plans. 

 Counseling encompasses consultation and program evaluation, program administration within and to schools and organizations, and training and supervision of interns, trainees, and pre-licensed professional counselors through accepted and established principles, methods, procedures, and ethics of counselor supervision.

 The practice of counseling does not include functions or practices that are not within the professional’s training or education.

As one of the 31 participating organizations in 20/20: A Vision for the Future of Counseling, ACA Western Region’s endorsement of the consensus title and scope of practice is critical.  In order to present a unified stance to state and other jurisdictional licensing boards, we need to be able to say that the title and the scope of practice delineated above have been approved by a consensus of the participating organizations (defined as a minimum of 90% agreement) and thus is the position of the profession of counseling.  Your endorsement – and the endorsement of your sister participating organizations – will allow the American Association of State Counseling Boards and other participating organizations to encourage licensing boards to adopt this one standard title and this one scope of practice that is in the best interest of both the public and the counseling profession – thus facilitating standardization, portability, and the continued solidification of our professional identity. 

Correspondence
Correspondence regarding this request should be sent to the 20/20 Administrative Coordinator, David Kaplan, at dkaplan@counseling.org. Please also copy me at klkrau@ship.edu.  If a telephone conversation would be helpful at any time during this process, my telephone number is (717) 477-1603 and David’s is 800-347-6647 ext. 397.  Please don’t hesitate to let us know if you need any clarification or additional information.
In closing, this is an historic moment in the profession of counseling; it has been a long and productive effort. The 20/20 process has spanned over 7 years, has consumed countless hours and efforts of voluntary service to our profession by an unbelievably dedicated cohort of delegates and overseers from over 30 organizations, and culminates now with this request. I am honored to have been a part of this process and to now deliver this final request to you for deliberation and endorsement.
Most sincerely,

Kurt L. Kraus

Facilitator

20/20: A Vision for the Future of Counseling
OREGON CAREER DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION ORCA BOARD REPORT – Jan 10th, 2014
Greg Flores - President
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OCDA Board next meeting is Jan. 24th 2014 at Chemeketa Community College in Salem, Oregon.
Leadership
Full membership board with a clear leadership succession plan in place.
Professional Development Activities
· Fall Industry Tour: WorkSource Oregon Dec. 13th – 9 people attended, lots of great information shared by WorkSource. 
· PDI is scheduled for Mar. 14th at the Kennedy School. Speaker is Farouk Dey, PhD. , Director of the Stanford Career Development Center, discussing trends in career services , impact on counselors and planning for change. 
· Started a quarterly member profile feature for our newsletters and website Financial 
Current assets: $8,188.68 as of 11/22/13 Membership
129 members as of 11/22/ 2013
Communications/Website
· We now (again) have a public membership directory that members can opt-in. This makes our website a better referral source. 
· Working on website beautification 
OACES Report for ORCA Board

Oregon Association of Counselor Educators and Supervisors
KAREN HIXSON

January 2013

Future Activities and Plans

· Coordinate with membership committee and GRASS committee on networking with the Oregon counseling programs with new promotional materials to increase membership

· Invited someone interested in OACES from connection made at conference to the board meeting-couldn’t make it this time. 

· Add additional committee members! 

· Extend work of previous OACES President including having a database of counselor educators and supervisors in Oregon

· Collaborate with other board members and committees to grow membership related to students, new professionals, educators and supervisors
· Engage counselor educators and supervisors on important legislative concerns as needed through involvement with COPACT

· Develop email blast that can go to Oregon counselor educators to increase their awareness and membership in ORCA

· Develop brief presentation for classrooms on benefits of membership in ORCA 

Public Policy and Advocacy Committee Report 1/11/14
Completed tasks:

1. COPACT has started working our new lobbyist, Elizabeth Remley.  


She accompanied COPACT to a meeting with OBLPCT and was very effective 

during the meeting. 


Elizabeth has met with COPACT and we have started to plan for the 


upcoming legislative session in February.  COPACT has set up a 


legislative committee to evaluate bills for the next legislative session.

2. The OBLPCT and COPACT had a meeting where we aired our concerns about some confusion about the bill we just passed amending the practice act.  


COPACT also addressed questions OBLPCT has about how to legislatively 

address the issue of unlicensed providers. 

3. The OBLPCT has proposed Rule changes that will require ongoing supervision between the end of required supervision and the issuance of a license.  


COPACT has discussed it and we are determining how we wish to respond.  


If ORCA wishes to request a hearing the president can do so.

4. COPACT has installed new officers.


Steve Rodgers of OAMFT is now the president of COPACT.  


Jeff Olsgaard of ORCA is now the Secretary


Larry Conner is the interim Treasurer and will be replaced by Wendy Curtis 

of ORCA within two months.


Larry will serve as ongoing advisor to COPACT.

Pending:
1. COPACT is starting to receive information that, with the pressure of health care reform building, psychologists in Oregon are moving to protect the practice of psychology by attempting to limit the practice or to remove (sunset) the licensure of Licensed Psychologist Associates.  


OPA and the OBEB are also concerned about the unlicensed mental health 

care provided in CCOs by QMHPs and QMHAs. 


There are unsubstantiated rumors that psychologists are acting against 


LPCs and LMFTs in Oregon and throughout the nation.  


-So, far we have no evidence of that. 

-COPACT will monitor this situation and report back to ORCA and 


OAMFT. 

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Conner MA LPC

ORCA Public Policy and Advocacy Chair 

Practice Development and Education Committee
January 2014 Report

Susan Zall and Lynne Coon

· CEUs: 

· A new policy is being written to meet NBCC guidelines. 

· Practice Development: 

· We had a successful workshop on 9/28/13, grossing approx. $13,000. We are planning another 6 CEU workshop in April or May. We have recruited 2 new committee members for a total of 7 on the committee.
Update Report for ORCA Board Meeting January 11, 2014

Membership Committee Co-Chairs: Christopher Boothby and CJ Strauss

	Type Breakdown
	

	
	1/7/14
	11/4/13
	
	
	

	Licensed Professional ($96)
	189
	196
	
	
	

	Pre-Licensure Intern ($72)
	24
	21
	
	
	

	Associate (non-LPC) ($96)
	15
	14
	
	
	

	New Graduate Professional ($35)
	13
	15
	
	
	

	Retired ($48)
	8
	7
	
	
	

	Student ($48)
	110
	109
	
	
	

	Lifetime (Honorary)
	59
	59
	
	
	

	TOTAL CONFIRMED MEMBERS*
	418
	421
	
	
	

	


*We do not yet have this information distinguishable between New Joins or Renewals, or accounting for Attrition/ Lapses over time.

Timely (finite) to-do items:

complete integration of OMHCA members into database;

cross-check folks who joined ORCA using a coupon from the 9/28/13 CE event;

create a coupon code & offer that method to new joins from the Fall Conference.

Current high-demands on time:

individual RegOnline manual adjustments for members changing category (student to intern, intern to professional) or dues amounts ($55-$96, $35-$48, $35-$72);

adding/removing Divisions - lack of pro-rating requires manual financial adjustment;

technical difficulties (login issues, coupon questions, editing profiles);

resistance to online system or credit card use.

The committee could use more intrepid person-power, especially the tech-savvy kind!

We need help with several ongoing tasks:

connecting with members who have lapsed;

assisting members experiencing technical difficulties;

creating better personalized instruction/reminder/contact emails;

troubleshooting/streamlining RegOnline items/ processes;

conducting accounting reconciliations with Treasurer/ finance committee;

collecting/ refunding fees as appropriate and documenting

GRASS Board Report

January 2014
Becca Dembosz & Jenny Pugh

In process/ Accomplished:

· Secured student representatives for most of the counseling programs, 9 out 11.

· Identified 2 new counseling programs in Oregon (OSU Cascades and Multnomah University).
· In contact with programs without representatives in order to support their nominating representatives.

· Provided information and flyer to representatives to promote fall conference.

· Scheduling individual face to face meet up with representatives.

· Started planning and strategizing for school year.

· Distributed ORCA flyers to each rep in order to advertise on campuses.

· Scheduled a pre-conference work group with reps in order to help with conference preparation and engage reps.

· Connected with reps individually in order to evaluate the needs of the students at their program, get clear picture of the environment at each program, how to promote ORCA and engage students.

· Help reps plan their classroom presentations for promoting ORCA, possibly provide in person support with presentations
Future goals (until next meeting):

· Gain GRASS reps for all counseling programs in Oregon. This also entails establishing strong connections with counseling professor chairs at each campus.

· Personally connect with each rep to communicate role responsibilities and opportunities. 
· Help support membership drive by identifying incentives for students

January 2014 Technology Report

 Roy Huggins

1) Evan fielded several tech support requests

2) Heather Sly-Haley is investigating how to do some interesting things with group registrations and reports in RegOnline to help Dominick with goals of recruiting graduate students

3) Website transition was stalled by sudden major illness. It will resume as soon as life calms down.
Communications Report for ORCA Board
Raina Hassan
Updates for board meeting on 1/11/14
Completed
Updates since November 2013 Board meeting:
Published fall enewsletter. Began gathering articles for winter enewsletter. Continued upkeep of web site, listserv, Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIn to keep members and fans apprised of and interested in organizational activities, legislative updates, and general counseling news. Continued to field and sift through many inquiries regarding job postings on website. Webmaster Chalaina posted these.
Future Activities and Plans
Work with Tech Committee on hard launch of new website, publicize the launch. Continue social media activity/outreach. Send winter enewsletter in early February.
Ethics & Human Rights Committee
Report for ORCA Board
Douglas S. Querin, Chair

January 11, 2014
Completed

· New committee members: Roy Higgins, Lynne Nesbit, Michael Kahn!!!

· Respond to ORCA members’ ethics inquiries

· Ethics/Human Rights Committee meeting

· Contact with David Kaplan, ACA Chief Professional Officer to obtain copy of ACA’s 2014 Code of Ethics

· Consultation with attorney Paul Cooney regarding ethics issues presented 

Future Activities and Plans

· Recruit 2 new committee members; members with Human Rights focus

· Publish highlights regarding ACA’s new (2014) Code of Ethics

· Identifying Human Rights issues for ORCA focus 

· Submit Human Rights articles for ORCA newsletter

· Continue to respond to ORCA member ethics inquiries

ORCA President-Elect Report
Board Meeting:  January 11, 2014

Submitted by:  Marney Hoffman

Completed:

· Attended Annual Fall Conference in Eugene on 11/7-10.

· Attended meeting with Matt and Iris Haugen regarding Treasurer position on 11/27.

· Attended Executive Council Conference Call Meeting on 12/3.

· Met with two ORCA members (one via phone and one in person) to discuss ORCA involvement.  

· Attended OBLPCT/COPACT meeting regarding possible legislative changes on 12/13.

· Attended and facilitated Membership Task Force Meeting on 12/18.

· Coordinated membership brochure edits.  Final draft of brochures complete.  

· Clarified membership campaign to kick off ORCA’s focus of membership recruitment - to be presented at January board meeting.

Future Activities:
· Attend executive council conference call meeting on 1/7/14.

· Attend Board meeting on 1/11/14.

· Collaborate with other board members and committees to begin membership kickoff.

· Assist Suzy Elton (ORCA member) in organizing/hosting a February networking event in Tigard.

· Assist membership committee with member renewal outreach.

· Write an article for newsletter.
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